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Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 25-2608
Responded to:  10th September 2025


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
Did Renfrewshire Council consult with yourselves before holding a late night music event on 16/17th August 2025 in the Lagoon leisure centre?
Police Scotland Licensing Department responded to an application to allow alcohol to be sold at the event at the Lagoon on the 16th Augst 2025, this being granted by the Local Authority Renfrewshire Council, under an occasional licence application. 
Alcohol therefore could be sold during the time period from 1600hours to midnight that evening. 

Please advise of any laws in relation to noise and night time restrictions that the council require to comply with for holding such an event in a residential area.
There were a number of conditions attached to Police Scotland’s response however these were in regard to the appropriate sale of alcohol and stewarding of the event. The response did not make mention of excessive noise as this mainly falls under the remit of the Local Authority who have equipment to record decibel levels emanating from the arena. 
With regard to the Legislation, this would likely fall under the Antisocial Behaviour (Noise Control) (Scotland) Regulations 2005 which sets down maximum levels of noise which may be emitted at specified times of the day.
You may wish to contact the Local Authority for further assistance in relation to this question.  

Should the council plan future late night events, what rights do residents have and how can these be enforced?
Police Scotland may be contacted by members of the public via 101 in relation to excessive noise and each incident would be investigated on its own merit. 
Likewise, concerned members of the public can contact the Noise Enforcement Team at the Local Authority. 

If you require any further assistance, please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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